
Wellness Department
 430-D Oil Mill Road

Tornillo, TX 79853 

Phone 915.765.3565
Fax 915.765.3599

Vision:  Believe we can succeed, with pride we will achieve. 

Mission:  The mission of the District is to educate and inspire students in a safe and supportive environment which will result in 

closing the achievement gap by preparing all students for college readiness and success in a global society. 

     To: 

     From: 

     Subject: 

     Date: 

   HISTORY: 

   RATIONALE: 

   BUDGET IMPACT: 

   ADMINISTRATIVE RECOMMENDATION: 

MEMORANDUM


	Rationale: 
Sudden cardiac arrest in athletes is a catastrophic event that can be effectively treated through a prompt and coordinated emergency response, early CPR and early defibrillation. The presence of an on-site outdoor/travel AED in the school's athletic setting creates a culture of preparedness, aligns with best practices in student-athlete safety, and demonstrates a proactive approach to health and safety compliance.
	Administrative Recommendation: In order to provide support for our district as we work towards establishing a Coordinated School Health Program, the administration recommends UT Houston's School of Public Health/Living for Zachary's donation of life-saving equipment be approved as presented.
	Budget Impact: The AED equipment and initial supplies will be donated from Living for Zachary at no cost to the District; however, TISD will be required to  maintain the device to ensure functionality. This includes replacing batteries and pads before expiration, typically every 5-7 years. Total budget impact for AED maintenance can range from $175 to $325, depending on the type/brand of device received. The cost is relatively small when weighed against the potential to save a life.

	History: UT Houston School of Public Health is working on an initiative with an organization called Living for Zachary, a nonprofit dedicated to preventing sudden cardiac arrest (SCA) in youth through education, awareness, and the distribution of life-saving equipment. TISD has met eligibility requirements and has been selected to receive an outdoor AED and waterproof travel case in order to help coaches and our learning community best respond to SCA events. 
	Date: 5/13/2025
	To: Board of Trustees
	From: Linda Rivero
	Subject: AED Donation


